Amsterdam – Day 6

With hurricane Irene slamming its way up the east coast, we decided to leave a day early and return home Saturday instead of Sunday.  The airlines were offering a reservation change with no fee attached.  Jeff worried that if the plane couldn’t leave Dulles on Saturday to get to Amsterdam on Sunday, we’d be stuck.  But the Friday plane from Dulles left OK and was ready to fly back on Saturday.  So we left a day earlier than planned.  
Schiphol airport is huge.   You can easily do a 4-mile walk from the entrance to the lounges and out to the gates, passing by all sorts of duty-free and souvenir shops.  The only security is at the gate.  We were slightly delayed in taking off – due to wet weather in Amsterdam – went through some thunderstorms on the way out and again upon landing, but nothing terribly rough.  In all, good flight. 

Took a while to get our bags and then walked to the car and we were on our way.  What are the odds that one couple would have to cut a trip short twice in a year?  We did.  First in Egypt for the revolution and now due to weather. 

Arrived home to find a vase and some books on the floor – the result of the earthquake – and then awoke this morning to many branches on our lawn and in the street – the result of the hurricane.  In all, little damage, for which we are very thankful.  

Looking forward to many more trips – uneventful, we hope.

